
 

 

 

 

 

May 8, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                                         The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                                                                   Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee                             House Appropriations Committee 

Washington, D.C. 20515                                           Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Repairs/Rennovation at Nellie B. West House at Camp Alice 

Merritt project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of 

Hartland located at 22 South Road, East Hartland, CT 06027. The funding would be used to 

purchase a Generac Propane Generator (30kw) and Transfer Switch and a 1000 Gallon Above 

Ground Tank with Piping/Trenching/Concrete Pad. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the Town of Hartland has been 

renovating the Nellie B. West building at Camp Alice Merritt municipal building which is used 

for meetings, senior and town activities, and the building is a town shelter for 

emergencies/heating/cooling. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

JOHN B. LARSON 

Member of Congress 



 

 


